State of Connecticut



JUDICIAL BRANCH

OFFICE OF THE CHIEF COURT ADMINISTRATOR COURT SUPPORT SERVICES DIVISION 936 Silas Deane Highway, Wethersfield, CT 06109

July 13, 2018

The Honorable John H. Durham United States Attorney District of Connecticut 157 Church Street, 25th Floor New Haven, CT 06510

Dear U.S. Attorney Durham,

On behalf of the Connecticut Judicial Branch's Court Support Services Division (CSSD), please accept this letter to confirm our Division's ongoing support of and commitment to the Project Safe Neighborhoods initiative.

CSSD oversees pretrial services, family services, probation supervision of adults and juveniles, as well as adult and juvenile residential services (pretrial and probation). Probation Services provide information to judges, monitors court-ordered conditions and services to increase the chances of successful offender rehabilitation. CSSD also administers a network of statewide contracted community providers that deliver treatment and other support services to offenders. These responsibilities place our office in the position of having a positive role in offenders under supervision.

Our staff work closely with police and schools and have an ongoing commitment to statewide and local public/private collaborations, such as Project Safe Neighborhoods, to reduce the risk of violence in our cities and towns. Toward this end, CSSD looks forward to continuing its support of the Office of the U.S. Attorney and PSN in helping to identify offenders for Call–In Meetings in targeted cities and working with PSN staff to connect offenders on probation with community-based services and supervision.

Sincerely,

Gary A. Roberge Executive Director

Court Support Services Division

Yang A. Raly